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1. INTRODUCTION  

Registrations for Open Day on 12 July currently exceed 2,000, up 19 % on this time last year. There 

appears to be an uplift in expressions of interest in studying at UC in 2019 among year 13 students 

across the country. 

The University Council was pleased to announce the appointment of the new Vice-Chancellor – 

Professor Cheryl de la Rey. Currently the Vice-Chancellor of the University of Pretoria, South 

Africa, Professor de la Rey, a psychologist by background, has extensive experience in University 

leadership and is expected to take up office in February 2019. 

It would appear that efforts are being made to provide funding to adjust the Student Achievement 

Component (SAC) funding rates by between 1.5% and 2% for the 2019 academic year, possibly 

only for courses delivered at degree level and above. An announcement is expected soon. It has 

been confirmed that the course fee maxima will be raised by 2%. A recommendation on 2019 

domestic fees will be made to the July meeting of the Finance, Planning and Resources Committee 

of Council.  

The receiver for Orange H. Ltd (in receivership) has contested the University’s right to terminate its 

contract and contested our right to recover costs against the bond. In the meantime the University 

has taken control of the worksite and is progressing completion of outstanding works. 

Fletchers has stepped up efforts to complete outstanding work on the Ernest Rutherford building 

with nearly 50% of the outstanding 2,000 scheduled items closed out in recent weeks. The award of 

Practical Completion is imminent. Progress continues on the Rehua building but confidence about a 

completion date remains low. Construction of the structural frame for the Beatrice Tinsley building 

has begun and the revised programme allowing for extensions of time related to asbestos removal 

means a completion date toward the end of the second quarter of 2019. The UCSA building 

continues to progress with early indications of further slippage in delivery date into March 2019. 

Decommissioning of the Kirkwood and Dovedale Villages is on schedule for completion at the end 

of June. We understand 80% of the units have been on sold to the Ministry of Education. A 

business case for the reinstatement of the fields will come to Council later in the year. Perimeter 

fencing will be erected around the villages to protect and restrict access to the sites while 

deconstruction takes place.  

UC was acknowledged in three of the recently announced Canterbury Architecture Awards – a key 

award is that received for the design of the Canterbury Engineering the Future (CETF) rebuild. UC 

was also acknowledged with an award for the enduring architecture of the Ilam Music School 

building, with recognition of the historic design that has stood the test of time. The Arts Centre 

work on the Chemistry Building was also recognised. This is the other home for the UC Music 

School, as well as the Teece Museum of Classical Antiquities. UC is pleased to have received or 

been associated with this recognition.  

Relocations completed or under way include: School of Music Ilam campus from the Music School 

Building to the Fine Arts precinct; Communications Disorders from their temporary home of over 

16 years to the Psychology building; Human Resources to 
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2. STRATEGIC MATTERS  

 UC Futures  

The 
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 Rehua Construction project and the move of the College of Education, Health 

and Human Development to the Ilam Campus 

As the construction of the Rehua building creeps to its conclusion, and this is the month of 

Matariki, it is worth considering the building name, Rehua. Rehua is the name of this newly rebuilt 
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Attribute 1: Employable, innovative and enterprising  

Learning Objective: Students will develop key skills and attributes sought by employers that can be 

used in a range of applications. 

All UC students have the opportunity to develop their innovation and enterprising skills through the 

University Centre for Entrepreneurship’s Summit Impact. Being held in September, students have 

an opportunity to take part in interactive workshops, network and engage in activities related to 

Social Enterprise. For those wanting an even more hands-on approach, students can work alongside 

experts over two-days to develop their own social enterprise solutions. 

Attribute 2: Biculturally Competent and Confident (BiCC) 

Learning Objective: Students will be aware of, and understand the nature of biculturalism in 

Aotearoa New Zealand, and its relevance to their area of study and/or their degree.  

UC has made the most progress with what many thought might be the hardest of these graduate 

attributes, the need for graduates to be bi-culturally confident and competent. This attribute 

represents graduates who are distinctive in the knowledge, skills and attributes which position them 

to respond in the bi-cultural nation and multicultural society of Aotearoa New Zealand, and also to 

provide distinctiveness in an international context. This is clearly linked to Te Rautaki 

Whakawhanake Kaupapa Māori Vision, Mission and Areas of Development, in particular Hōtaka 

Kōunga (Quality Programmes).  

In a recent report to senior management, the AVC Māori and Kaiārahi Matua outlined the approach 

to delivering on this attribute at UC and the progress being made. The way this development is 

being approached is that UC has built a Kaupapa platform for all curriculum developers to use to 
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 International growth strategy  

Study Abroad programmes at UC represent the single biggest mid-year arrival of foreign students 

arriving at UC, a very significant majority of whom are US citizens. US citizens make up the 

second biggest country group of foreign students at UC. Study Abroad students make a significant 

contribution to both University life and also to the community, often volunteering as part of their 

experience with us in Christchurch and the South Island. UC is committed to continuing to support 

and grow this programme, encouraging more students to spend six months with us as part of their 

UC undergraduate degree.  

The Study Abroad and Exchange Manager and the International Director travelled to Philadelphia 

to attend the annual NAFSA conference. This is an opportunity for UC to engage with agents and 

partners, promote UC’s programmes as well as increase UC’s visibility in the market. The Study 
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 Admissions 

During May, UC hosted a training session on “Understanding India Qualifications” run by 

QUALTRAIN International. Admissions team members, along with 
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4.1.2  MME PhD Academic Writing workshop series (pilot) 

The fourth in the year-long series of MME PhD Academic Writing workshops was delivered in 

May to an engaged cohort of 12 PhD students, nine of whom (75%) were international. Engaging 

with academic content targeted at the students' current writing priorities, these monthly sessions are 

designed to enhance and extend the students' skillset, progress their thesis writing, and develop peer 

support capability. The series is an inter-unit collaboration involving the Academic Skills Centre, 

the Student Experience Team, and the Department of Management, Marketing and 

Entrepreneurship in the College of Business and Law. 

 Pacific Development 

The Pacific Advisors had 331 engagements during May with 91 of these being unique. The majority 

of engagements were around pastoral care issues, which is typical in the last weeks of the Semester. 

http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/ucreccentre/train-me/start-me/
http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/ucreccentre/train-me/steer-me/
http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/ucreccentre/train-me/push-me/


15 

 

The UC Mixed Badminton team placed seventh at the UTSNZ Badminton Championship, held in 
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5.1.2 Timetabling 

The 2019 build is progressing and staff have been informed of the projected timeline to completion, 

with an expected final publication in late October. All staff involved in the process are being 

informed of training opportunities to familiarise themselves with the software involved (including 

one-on-one booked sessions and to enter any data) so there will be minimal disruption to staff 

during the draft review period.  

The team continues to work closely with Capital Works to finalise the teaching spaces which are 

available for 2019. With the growing number of students on the Ilam campus in 2019, intensive 

block courses will increasingly be moved to the Dovedale campus where they overlap with the 

standard S1 and S2 teaching weeks.  

5.1.3  Ethics 

The first six months of the year has been extremely busy, with about 180 applications processed 

across all three committees. A new Human Ethics Policy was approved in May 2018. Professor 

Moran is leading a review of the Human Ethics Committees (Human Ethics Committee and 

Educational Research Human Ethics Committee). Terms of Reference for the review have been 

approved and background documents to support the review are currently being drafted. It is 

anticipated that the review panel will meet in August 2018. Schools, Departments and individuals 

across UC will be invited to comment on the review. 

5.1.4 Erskine Programme 

As at 8 June, 43 visiting Erskine Fellows have come to UC since the start of the year. Arrangements 

are being finalised for 29 new visitors to arrive during the end of June and July. The closing date for 

Canterbury, Oxford and Cambridge Fellowships and Grants was 11 May and the nominations are in 

the process of being finalised. The Erskine Programme office will make an announcement of the 

awards in due course. Nominations for 2019 visiting fellows have begun to be sent to the 

Programme Office and pleasingly a number of the nominations are for female academics.    

5.1.5 Research Funding  

The PBRF project is in its final stages, with the deadline for staffing data and portfolios to be 

submitted to the TEC by 6 July. The number of staff submitting portfolios has risen to 614, with 

several new staff appointments being eligible for the census date of 14 June. Of those currently 

participating staff, 97% have submitted a draft portfolio for review and 95% have had their 

portfolio reviewed at least once. The priority activities in June are assisting new staff to complete 

their portfolios, reviewing portfolios for compliance, and uploading portfolios to the TEC system. 

R&I is managing 400 research contracts, worth a total value of $147.5m. In 2018 year to date, 119 

contracts worth a total value of $21.2m have been executed, and 37 contracts worth at least $13m 

are pending (i.e., in the process of being executed). UC holds 71 National Science Challenges 

contracts worth $23.4m and 62 CoRE contracts worth $32.3m (with five NSC/CoRE contracts 

pending, worth $0.4m). 
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Professor Paula Jameson (Biological Sciences) has been awarded the 2018 New Zealand Society of 

Plant Biologists Roger Slack award for excellence in plant research. Paula has utilised the 

fundamental knowledge gained from a life-time’s research on the cytokinin plant hormone group, 

which are involved in many aspects of plant growth and development, and in plant-microbe 

interactions. 

5.1.8 Research Infrastructure 

UC have formally informed REANNZ that it will (along with two other universities and two ITP’s, 

and a further university in six months’ time) withdraw from this particular infrastructure from 1 

July. UC continues to engage with REANNZ about the prospect of REANNZ “unbundling” its 
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The grant applies to conference registration and travel costs only. Our Te Punenga programme of 

workshops and development opportunities for postgraduate ākonga Māori ran throughout Semester 

One. 

5.2.6 MǕori Recruitment and Outreach 

Our Māori Recruitment and Outreach advisor, has been working with local schools for over two 

years and the calendar of events arranged for high school ākonga Māori is now well known. The 

schools now have a lot of trust in the programmes and developmental opportunities which UC is 

providing for ākonga Māori. Taumutu Marae was the location for the May 2018 Ekea! Year 11 

Māori leadership development programme.  This programme provided a space for ākonga to 

reconnect and experience te ao Māori. For some ākonga Māori, the importance of this programme 

was seeing themselves as leaders in the academic space and that tertiary study is a real possibility 

and goal. Many enjoyed the opportunity of being on the marae and for some it was their first time 

on a marae, so was a special experience. ‘We are now allowed to unapologetically be Māori’ was a 

very strong theme from the participants throughout the two-day programme.   

E
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6. CONNECT  

 Communications  

Engagement Data 

Intercom (Staff newsletter) 

Themes evaluated: 

Academic/Research 

Diversity 

Events 

Funding 

Governance/VC/SMT 

Health, fitness and wellbeing  

Notices  

Postgraduate  

Staff achievement/story  

Student achievement/story  

Student support/services 

Sustainability 

Learning and Professional Development  (L&PD) 

Staff support/services/benefits (excl L&PD)  

Tech Tip  
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Other media coverage of UC-related topics or experts included: Critic and Conscience of Society 

Award-winner Ann Brower and her UC Connect public lecture, Deborah Crittenden’s award-

winning research into nitrate detection and rechargeable batteries, global research collaboration into 

the environmental impacts of dry riverbeds, UC researchers’ invention the Storminator™, 

Canterbury University Press ( CUP) ’s new book Beyond Manapouri, and the upcoming Youth 

Leadership Summit between the SVA and 28 Florida students from Marjory Stoneman-Douglas 

High School.  

An analysis of coverage produced from 1 – 31 May 2018 (Broadcast, Internet, Print) found 1,328 

items (compared with 601 items in the same period last year). This coverage reached a cumulative 

audience of 19,389,118 (compared to 7,388,390 last May) and had an advertising space rate of 

$3,927,621 (compared to $2,739,236 in May 2017).  

6.2.2 External Engagement 

There were three well received UC Connect public lectures in May (two were livestreamed on the 

UC Facebook page), on the topics of river water quality, lessons from the Christchurch earthquakes, 

and computer science in the school curriculum. Videos of UC Connect public lectures are available 

to view on the UC Connect YouTube channel. 

6.2.3 Stakeholder Relations  

The UC Community Meeting on 7 May was well-attended, with the Deputy Vice-Chancellor 

standing in for the Vice-Chancellor, and a CCC noise control officer presenting on management of 

noise complaints. 

6.2.4 Canterbury University Press (CUP) 

Pre-press work continued on books for the 2018 and 2019 lists. 

The shipment of Beyond Manapouri: 50 years of environmental politics in New Zealand was 

received and the book was released for sale. The media release and review copies were dispatched. 

6.2.5 Reviews, awards, community engagement 

Beyond Manapouri: 50 years of environmental politics in New Zealand has sparked a lot of interest 

since its publication this month, with a number of requests for interviews with author Catherine 

Knight. Catherine has also been invited to speak to a resource management class at UC in August, 

and to the Fabian Society and Lincoln University later in the year. 

The book launch by Minister for the Environment Hon David Parker in Wellington, open to all, was 

widely promoted and invitations were sent to key stakeholders, including Ministers and Members of 

Parliament. CUP will host a Q&A author event with Catherine Knight at UBS Canterbury on 14 

August. 

2018 PANZ Book Design Awards 

http://www.bookdesignawards.co.nz/2018-shortlist/
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The Long Dream of Waking: New perspectives on Len Lye (Category: Best Cover). Designer: Alice 

Bonifant. 

Aaron Beehre is a Senior Lecturer in Design at the School of Fine Arts (SoFA). 

Gemma Banks is a UC alumna who studied graphic design at SoFA under Aaron Beehre. Aaron 

and Gemma have designed and printed four poetry collections for CUP since 2016, three of which 

have been shortlisted for the non-illustrated book category. 

Alice Bonifant is a UC alumna. She graduated from SoFA in 2009 and was a finalist in the non-

illustrated book category in 2015 for The Critic’s Part (VUP, Adam Art Gallery, IMA). 

6.2.6 Events and Partnerships 

The Events and Partnerships team has 21 events and activities it is actively working on, including 

reviews from events held in Q1 and Q2, Update Day Christchurch, Ekea! Year 12 Pathways for 

Māori outreach event, the Christchurch Women in Leadership breakfast, the Postgraduate Info 

Evening, Open Day, July UC Connect public lecture series, ICT Careers Fair and Chancellor’s 

Dinner. 

Crusaders engagement 

 Visited Lincoln High with Crusaders players to present the UC Cup and UC Championship 

bags to their 1st XVs. 

 Created 17 player profiles of students from the UC Cup and UC Championship 

competitions. 

 700 UC students went to the second student experience game this year – Crusaders versus 

Hurricanes. 

 The Alumni dinner at Addington Raceway sold 97 tickets. 

 80 players participated in the UC Cup training session for the schoolgirl’s rugby teams. 

 The SVA hosted the winners of the UCAN Year 12 Programme at the rugby. 

 Research and Innovation and UC Arts hosted at UC’s corporate table at the May games. 

 

Open Day registrations are up 19% based on this time last year, so if the weather is favourable (no 

fog or snow) a large turnout is expected. 

6.3 UC Foundation 

 Income Distribution 

2018 Target $10.5m $6.5m 
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 UCFA (US) 

Activities in May included following up US visits from early May and liaising with a NZ$350k 

pledger, whose gift is expected in June. We also received a gift from David Teece, part of which is 

for the restoration of the Townsend Teece Telescope. David and Leigh Teece were notified of the 

passing of Graeme Kershaw, who was restoring the telescope, and sent a message that was read at 

his funeral. A pledge of US$160k to support Astronomy and a pledge of US$70k for College House 
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 Stewardship  

The UC Foundation Annual Report, produced with the support of the UC Communications and 

Engagement and Marketing teams will be available in June.  Stories from all Colleges feature, 

highlighting the impact of philanthropy and sponsorship. 

 Alumni  

We had 104 attendees to the Crusaders pre-
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We had been budgeting for an operating deficit as at the end of May 2018 of ($9.474)m, but have 

returned an operating surplus of $1.157m. This is a favourable variance to budget of $10.631m. 

Capital expenditure is $37.455m below budget. $10.488m of the expenditure incurred to date is UC 

Futures related (CETF, RRSIC, and Rehua) against a year-to-date budget of $33.310m. The 

remaining capital spend (excluding UC Futures), against budget, is favourable by $14.633m.  

 Cash Flow 

The May 2018 cash position of $303.096m is higher than budget by $54.247m due largely to higher 

than expected balances at 31 December 2017, lower operational spend, and failure to meet budgeted 

capital expenditure expectations. We are holding adequate short-term cash reserves to meet 

expected capital costs for all mainstream projects. 

TEC, which must approve all borrowing under the Education Act 1989, have provided a borrowing 

consent, of which a key condition is that once UC is required to borrow more than $65m an 

independent advisor will be appointed who will advise on the financial risk to the Crown and assist 

the UC Council in managing financial risk. 

There are no specific additional MOE covenants, but the Funding Agreement with the Government 

sets out certain financial targets to be reported to the Governance Oversight Group (GOG) 

appointed under the Funding Agreement. The University’s achievement for 2017 was within the 

ranges set. 

 Working Capital 

Working capital1 of $192.471m at 31 May 2018 is $59.908m more than budget, mostly due to the 

higher cash balance explained above and higher other current assets. 

In its 2018 Financial Performance Assessment under the Financial Monitoring Framework, the TEC 

revised its Future Risk assessment of UC from High to Low which lowered its overall Financial 

Risk Assessment of UC (a combination of Historic and Future assessment) from Moderate to Low. 

A further external indicator of our return to stability. 

 

9. COLLEGE SUMMARIES  

 College of Arts (Te RǕngai Toi Tangata) 

The College of Arts wishes to record with sadness the death of former Associate Professor of 

Anthropology and Sociology, Terry Austrin, whose most recent and innovative research had been in 

the areas of new media and gambling technologies. 

At the midpoint of the academic year, delivery of teaching and supervision has steady momentum. 





29 

 On June 11 the Law School hosted the second of three annual symposiums as part of a three 

year, New Zealand Law Foundation funded project 'Rethinking Surrogacy Laws’; this is a 

collaborative project between UC colleagues in Law, Philosophy, Health Sciences and the 

AVC Māori team This year’s conference focussed on issues surrounding the definition of 

'legal parentage' particularly in light of assisted reproduction (where up to eight different 

people might be able to claim legal parentage of one child for some reason 

(genetic/gestation/intention)) and was attended by representatives Ministries of Justice and 
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 College of Education, Health and Human Development (Te RǕngai Ako me Te 

Hauora) 

The Centre for Evaluation and Monitoring (CEM) won an international award at the recent IELTS 

Administrator Conference in Vietnam. Karen Walker, IELTS Administrator at CEM, was presented 

the award for the best audit of a new IELTS test centre. This award is a credit to Karen and CEM 

staff who have worked hard to implement the rigorous assessment and security procedures involved 

in the high stakes IELTS testing and compliance with detailed administrative processes.  

On 28 May the College hosted a visit by the Education University of Hong Kong for a 
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The Project Team, under the guidance of the PCG, has been reviewing the programme and associated 

financial risk assessments.  Workshops have continued with the builder (Leighs) over the reporting 

period to provide a revised comprehensive programme.  In order for this new programme to be 

successful it will require the full support of the Leighs’ sub-contractor teams. 

 

Logie and Locke refurbishment 

Building works consents have secured agreed final amendments to the floor layouts which has 

resulted in some additional design work for power and data cabling but this design work is now 

largely complete. 

 

The quantity surveyor has been working with the team to bring the works into budget.  An external 

programming consultant has been appointed to create an effective and cost efficient construction 

programme. 

 

Upgrade of Existing Residential Halls 

The design team are being appointed to commence the detailed design for the strengthening works to 

be undertaken in Connon Hall in the 2018/2019 summer break. 

 

Warehouse Lecture Theatre and Sports Lab Project  

The Lecture Theatre portion of the project has been in operation since February, and now the Sports 

Labs are virtually complete allowing the users to be decanted from Kirkwood Village into their 

allocated space. Due to a delay in delivery of the specialist flooring, one area is occupied incomplete 

with Capital Works waiting for a confirmation of the installation date. It is expected that the flooring 

will be installed by the end of June. 

 

Alice Candy Refurbishment for UCIC 

The refurbishment of the Alice Candy building is complete. UCIC decanted successfully from 

Kirkwood Village in late May 2018 and are now in full occupation of Alice Candy House. 

 

Vacating Kirkwood and Dovedale Villages 

The programme to provide vacant possession to all of the units on both villages is well underway 

with all occupants now moved and initial inspections of the units with the owners completed. 

The University will have the required services disconnected and provide vacant possession of all units 

in both villages, as required by the contract on 30 June, 2018.  

Funding partner for future Student Accommodation (ITPD). 

Discussions with the market to find an external funding partner to develop new accommodation beds 

in line with the updated Accommodation Strategy have now been concluded, with the outcome being 

that it is not possible to find a financing model which retains UC Land, excludes a capital contribution 

from the University and does not require some form of occupancy or revenue guarantee.  

Given this outcome, the University are now looking at how the 400 new beds required by 2021 to 

met forecast demand can be developed, keeping in mind that any development triggers the right of 

first offer included in the current Student Accommodation Agreement with CLV, and the 30 working 

days this requires needs to be factored into the delivery model.   

Capital Works will continue to work closely with Financial Services and Student Services & 

Communications to develop a Business Case which will most likely be submitted to UC Council in 

Q4 2018 seeking approval for a UC led development.  
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Projects in planning this month include: 

 Communication Disorders relocation. 

 College of Business and Law growth/accommodation planning. 

 Recreation Centre Business Case. 

 Learning and Teaching Spaces planning for 2019. 

 Kaikoura Field Station Business Case. 

 College of Engineering growth including School of Product Design 
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 Appendix 3: VC Activities  

 

 

Past 

1 June 2018  Visited Riccarton High School and met with the principal. 

 Attended Global China Connection: See me Live Awards Evening. 

5 June 2018  Visited Middleton Grange College and met with the principal. 

14 June 2018  Attended UCAP Length of Service Morning Tea 

 Attended and spoke at the Chartered Accountants conference 

20 June 2018  Hosted a dinner for local CEOs 

21 June 2018  Attended UC Foundation Donor Thank You Event in Wellington. 

26 June 2018  Spoke at  Christchurch Update Day 

Future  

2 July 2018  Attending Teaching Week Opening and Teaching Awards 

3 July 2018  Participating in a panel discussion for AECOM’s 2018 Infrastructure 

and Construction Sentiment Survey Results 

12 July 2018  Attending UC Open Day Parent and Whānau Sessions 

23 July 2018  Attending welcome for Florida High School Student visit




